
                                CHAPTER V

                          CRIMINAL JURISDICTION

     RIGHT OF DEFINING AND PUNISHING FOR CRIMES: Exclusive Federal
jurisdiction.--Areas over which the Federal Government has acquired
exclusive legislative jurisdiction are subject to the exclusive
criminal jurisdiction of the United States.  Bowen v. Johnston, 306
U.S.19 (1939); United States v. Watkins, 22 F.2d 437 (N.D.Cal 1927).
That the States can neither define nor punish for crimes in such
areas is made clear in the
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case of In re Ladd, 74 Fed. 31 (C.C.N.D.Neb., 1896), (p. 40):

     * * * The cession of jurisdiction over a given territory takes
     the latter from within, and places it without, the jurisdiction
     of the ceding sovereignty.  After a state has parted with its
     political jurisdiction over a given tract of land, it cannot be
     said that acts done thereon are against the peace and dignity of
     the state, or are violations of its laws; and the state
     certainly cannot claim jurisdiction criminally be reason of acts
     done at place beyond,or not within, its territorial
     jurisdiction, unless by treaty or statute it may have retained
     jurisdiction over its own citizens, and even then the
     jurisdiction is only over the person as a citizen. * * *

The criminal jurisdiction of the Federal Government extends to
private land over which legislative jurisdiction has been vested in
the Government, as well as to federally owned lands.  United States
v. Unzenuta, supra; see also Petersen v. United States, 191 F.2d
154 (C.A. 9, 1951), cert.den., 342 U.S. 885.  Indeed, the Federal
Government's power derived from exclusive legislative jurisdiction
over an area may extend beyond
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the boundaries of the area, as may be necessary to make exercise of
the Government's jurisdiction effective; thus, the Federal
Government may punish a person not in the exclusive jurisdiction
area for concealment of his knowledge concerning the commission of
a felony within the area.  Cohens v. Virginia, 6 Wheat. 264, 426-
429 (1821).
     In Hollister v. United States, 145 Fed. 773 (C.A. 8, 1906), the
court said (p. 777):

     Instances of relinquishment and acceptance of criminal
     jurisdiction by state Legislatures and the national Congress,
     respectively, over forts, arsenals, public buildings, and other
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     property of the United States situated within the states, are
     common, and their legality has never, so far as we know, been
     questioned.

     On the other hand, while the Federal Government has power
under various provisions of the Constitution to define, and
prohibit as criminal, certain acts or omissions occurring anywhere
in the United States, it has no power to punish for various other
crimes, jurisdiction over which is retained by the States under our
Federal-State system of government, unless such crimes occur on
areas as to which legislative jurisdiction has been vested in the
Federal Government.  The absence of jurisdiction in a State, or
in the Federal Government, over a criminal act occurring in an area
as to which only the other of these governments has legislative
jurisdiction is demonstrated by the case of United States v. Tully,
140 Fed. 899 (C.C.D.Mont.,
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1905).  Tully had been convicted by a State court in Montana of
first degree murder, and sentenced to be hanged.  The Supreme Court
of the State reversed the conviction on the ground that the
homicide had occurred on a military reservation over which
exclusive jurisdiction was vested in the Federal Government.  The
defendant was promptly indicted in the Federal court, but went free
as the result of a finding that the Federal Government did not have
legislative jurisdiction over the particular land on which the
homicide had occurred.  The Federal court said (id. p. 905):

     It is unfortunate that  a murderer should go unwhipped of
     justice, but it would be yet more unfortunate if any court
     should assume to try one charged with a crime without
     jurisdiction over the offense.  In this case, in the light of
     the verdict of the jury in the state court, we may assume that
     justice would be done the defendant were he tried and convicted
     by any court and executed pursuant to its judgment. But in this
     court it would be the justice of the vigilance committee wholly
     without the pale of the law.  The fact  that the  defendant is
     to be discharged may furnish a text for the thoughtless or
     uninformed to say that a murderer has been turned loose upon a
     technicality; but this is not a technicality.  It goes to the
     very right to sit in judgment. * * * These sentiments no doubt
     appealed with equal force to the Supreme Court of Montana, and
     it is to its credit that it refused to lend its aid to the
     execution of one for the commission of an act which, in its
     judgment, was not cognizable under the laws of its state; but I
     cannot being myself to the conclusion reached by that able
     court, and it is upon the judgment and conscience of this court
     that the matter of jurisdiction here must be decided.

The United States and each State are in many respects separate
sovereigns, and ordinarily one cannot enforce the laws of the
other.
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     State and local police have no authority to enter an exclusive
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